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Loves Farm News
Parking Restrictions: 
Your Comments Needed
Significant progress has been made to 
bring parking restrictions to Love’s Farm, 
but LFCA needs your input now to ensure 
that the right restrictions are implemented. 
Following residents’ meetings on 20 
October and 17 November, illustrative 
plans of the proposed restrictions for both 
spine and side roads are now available for 
comment at www.ourlovesfarm.co.uk/
parking and on display at Love’s Farm 
House. This is your final opportunity to 
influence the plans before Cambridgeshire 
County Council (CCC) drafts the 
formal plans and Traffic Restriction 
Order (TRO) from mid-December. 

Summary of Proposals 
Spine Roads (Stone Hill, Great High 
Ground, Dramsell Rise, Station 
Square, Kester Way, Hogsden Leys)
The proposal is for a combination of 
double yellow lines (no parking at any 
time) and specific areas of unrestricted 
parking. The aim is to give some flexibility 

for residents to continue parking while 
easing congestion and ensuring that 
emergency vehicles can get through. 
Anyone will be able to park in these 
unrestricted areas, not just residents. 
The specified parking areas on Station 
Square and Kester Way will be time 
limited (probably two hours maximum) to 
assist with station dropping off, visiting 
shops, Leonardo’s and Love’s Farm 
House. Other designated parking on 
spine roads will not be time restricted.
Following feedback from the school and 
others it is also proposed to apply double 

Visit www.ourlovesfarm.co.uk/parking or pop 
into Love’s Farm House to see the proposals
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yellow restrictions to School Drive. 
Side Roads (all other roads)
Based on the feedback from the recent 
survey (see below) the plans include 
single yellow lines with a one-hour 
restriction on Monday to Friday only 
(probably 11am-12pm or 12-1pm) on 
side roads. The exceptions to this are: 
• Access to driveways will be protected 

by a white Access Protection Marker 
(APM) rather than a yellow line. 

• No restrictions on existing parking 
bays that are clearly marked on the 
road and/or on developer’s site plans.

• Private courtyards and other private 
roads will continue to be administered 
by management companies or BPHA 
rather than adopted by the council – 
these are out of scope of the proposals.

At this stage no other exceptions 
have been identified, but...

We need your input
We would love to hear from you if: 
• You have any disabled 

parking requirements
• You have copies of developers’ 

brochures that show the 
location of designated bays

• You spot mistakes on our draft 
plans for the location of designated 
bays and private courtyards. 

• You feel that the proposed 
unrestricted places on spine 
roads should be amended.

• You feel that there is room for 
additional areas of no restriction 
on your side road. This will provide 

additional 24/7 parking, but bear in 
mind that anyone (you, neighbours, 
residents on other streets, commuters) 
will have just as much right to use 
them. LFCA will seek agreement 
from neighbours to find the best 
approach, so if possible please discuss 
and agree with neighbours first.

• You feel that the proposals are 
right. Please drop us a quick 
email so we know whether the 
scheme has residents’ support.

LFCA will work with CCC to review 
comments. All comments received by 
8 December will be responded to.
Please note CCC will not allow parking on 
bends, junctions or other places which 
severely limit visibility for other road users. 

How to respond
LFCA will run this part of the consultation 
until Friday 8 December. You can:
• Email parking@ourlovesfarm.co.uk 
• Contact your street rep (see www.

ourlovesfarm.co.uk/streetreps)
• Write to LFCA Parking Group, c/o 

Love’s Farm House, 17 Kester 
Way, St Neots PE19 6SL 

• Email the County Councillor for 
Love’s Farm: Julie.Wisson@
cambridgeshire.gov.uk

If possible please consult with your street 
rep and neighbours before commenting. 

Why have restrictions at all?
LFCA has received numerous complaints 
about parking on Love’s Farm over a 
number of years. In response, it surveyed 
residents in 2015. Based on the results 
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of this survey, it submitted an application 
to the Local Highway Improvement 
(LHI) initiative at CCC to develop and 
implement parking restrictions. The key 
issues raised in the application included 
parking that presents a danger of collision 
and congestion due to narrow roads, 
danger to pedestrians due to limited 
visibility and a risk that emergency 
vehicles may not be able to respond in 
an emergency due to obstructions.
Based on this criteria, illustrative plans 
for the spine roads were drafted earlier 
this year. In October and November 
LFCA conducted a survey (appearing 
in the October issue of Love’s Farm 
News). 460 people responded to this:
79% said they supported the proposed 
restrictions on spine roads.
48% said they supported single yellow 
lines on side roads. A further 21% said 
they supported double yellow lines on 
side roads. In total, 69% favoured some 
kind of restriction on side roads.
There was an option for residents on 
side roads to opt out of the scheme 
for their road. No side roads had a 
majority of residents opting out.

Recap of Timeline
• LFCA residents’ survey 2015 — over 

80% of residents surveyed said 
they had experienced problems 
with obstructions from parking and 
parking presented a safety hazard. 

• Local Highway Initiative (LHI) 
bids to Cambs County Council 
(CCC) 2016 and 2017

• Spring 2017 – Joint funding by CCC 

and Gallaghers for parking restrictions
• Illustrative proposals developed 

in conjunction with CCC
• Oct-Nov 2017 — online survey to gather 

residents’ feedback on these proposals.
• 20 October and 17 November — 

meetings to review proposals
• Further opportunity to comment on 

illustrative plans (until 8 December)
• LFCA to work with CCC to 

review comments
• CCC will draft formal plans and TRO 
• Formal consultation by CCC, early 

2018 – please also respond to this
• Implementation is planned 

for spring 2018

Frequently asked questions
A number of issues were raised by those 
responding to the recent survey. Here are 
some common ones with LFCA’s response:
Restrictions will be too onerous on 
residents: people have only limited off-
road parking, and it’s inconvenient not to 
be able to park outside my own house.
The challenge in drawing up the 
illustrative plans is to balance potential 
inconvenience to residents with the wider 

The location of allocated and visitor parking bays are 
shown on home-builders site plans. We still need to 
track down plans for some parts of Love’s Farm 
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safety and traffic flow objectives of the 
scheme. The illustrative plans attempt 
to achieve this balance but are open 
to further feedback from residents. 
Why not have resident parking permits?
Over many years, councillors have lobbied 
for residents’ parking permits for the 
Longsands area and other areas in St 
Neots. LFCA has lobbied for this for Love’s 
Farm, too. We have been told that CCC 
gives priority to schemes in Cambridge 
City where there is no off-street parking. 
LFCA will continue to lobby for these but 
we believe it is best to get on with the 
current proposals because permits are 
unlikely to be agreed quickly. Unrestricted 
areas could conceivably be converted 
into residents-only areas in future.
Displacement – any restrictions 
will move the problem of 
commuter parking elsewhere. 
The recent implementation of restrictions 
around Longsands Road mean that, 
without its own restrictions, Love’s Farm 
will see increasing commuter parking. 
The reason for including all roads in 
the estate is to avoid the problem being 
moved from one road to another. 
How far will the double yellow lines 
around junctions extend into side roads?
This will be determined by CCC but 
we have been told there is some room 
for flexibility on the length of these.
Why not have single yellow 
lines on spine roads?
The main argument for restrictions on 
spine roads is about safety, and single 
yellow lines wouldn’t address this. Instead, 
the proposal is no restrictions in places 

where it’s considered safe to park, which 
gives more flexibility for residents. 

Make your voice heard
Please do get in touch with your feedback. 
Residents on each street will know 
what works best for them, so don’t let 
this local knowledge go to waste.

Christmas Fun 
on Love’s Farm

There’s lots going on at Love’s Farm 
House this month to get you in the mood 
for Christmas. We hope you can join us.

Christmas Messy Church
Friday 1 December 3.20-5.20pm
The theme for Messy Church in 
December will of course be Christmas! 
Come along straight from school and 
a snack will be provided. Crafts will 
include star tree decorations, thumb 
print ‘wise men’, decorating mega 
advent candles, pipe cleaner angels 
and we will all be pitching in to make 
our own nativity house! Bangers and 
mash are back on the menu after a 
quick Christmas quiz and movie clip.

Mrs Brimbles’ Christmas 
Jingle & Mingle
Saturday 2 December 1-5pm
The Christmas Jingle & Mingle is an 
opportunity for planner and art journal 
enthusiasts to get together for a relaxing 
craft or planning session. Anna (Mrs 
Brimbles) will be leading a workshop on 
Christmas memory journalling, and there 
will be an opportunity for some shopping. 
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Tickets are £10 and must be purchased 
in advance at www.mrsbrimbles.co.uk/
product/christmas-jingle-mingle. There 
is a Facebook group for ticket-holders 
to chat about their projects and get to 
know each other before the event. Find 
out more at www.mrsbrimbles.co.uk.

Round House Christmas Fair
Friday 8 December 3.30-5.30pm
The Round House School’s annual 
Christmas fair will be held in the school 
hall. There will be games and activities for 
all ages, hot dogs, hot drinks and other 
yummy treats, and the ever-popular raffle 
with lots of great prizes. In Santa’s grotto 
you can decorate Christmas biscuits, 
make food for Santa’s reindeer and meet 

Santa and his Elves. Come along for 
lots of fun and an opportunity to raise 
money for our fantastic primary school.

Carol Singing
Thursday 14 December, 6pm, 
meet at Love’s Farm House
LFCA’s annual carol singing event gets 
bigger and better every year. We start 
at Love’s Farm House at 6pm to warm 
up our voices, and then it’s out onto 
the streets of Love’s Farm to spread 
some Christmas cheer across the 
neighbourhood. Finally it’s all back to 
the Farm House for refreshments. 
This year we’re going high tech 
with an app – search the Apple or 
Google store for “Carol Words”.



December 2017 www.ourlovesfarm.co.uk

St Neots Film Club: Sing (U)  
and Christmas Social
Friday 15 December, 6pm
It’s an earlier start for a children’s film 
at St Neots Film Club this month. £5 
per child and free popcorn included. 
Children must be accompanied by an 
adult (who doesn’t need a ticket). 
With songs by Taylor Swift, Queen and 
Elton John, Sing is a joyful experience for 
all ages. There’ll be a post-film discussion 
and everybody is welcome to stick around 
and enjoy a drink and mince pie for the 
St Neots Film Club Christmas Social. 

Christmas Cheers at 
the Farm House Bar
Friday 22 December, 7:30-11pm
Join friends (or make new ones) for a 
quiet Christmas tipple at your local.

Breakfast Church 
Christmas Carol Service
Sunday 24 December, 4-5pm
The Breakfast Church team will host 
a Christmas Eve event at Love’s Farm 
House with lots of carols, Christmas 
lights and nibbles. Children are welcome 
to come dressed as a shepherd, king or 
queen, angel or Christmas super-hero to 
help retell the Christmas story – surely 
the best story ever! Everyone is welcome.

Great Get Together 
Christmas Lunch

Monday 25 December, 1pm
On Christmas morning Breakfast Church 
will meet at 10am for a short Christmas 
service. Afterwards the team will host 

a Great Get Together Christmas lunch 
from 1pm. Everyone is warmly welcome 
to either or both! Please contact Helene, 
community chaplain on 07938 803501 
or community.chaplain@yahoo.co.uk 
to book a place for the Christmas 
meal. Events are free of charge but 
donations are welcome on the day.

Chocolate Bingo
Thursday 28 December, 6:30pm
Join Emma for bingo Love’s Farm style. 
£1 per person (mininum 10 games) and 
lots of yummy chocolate up for grabs. 
Will it be Pick and Mix 26 or Overweight 
28? Join the Facebook event at www.
facebook.com/ourlovesfarm so Emma 
knows how many prizes to order!

New Year’s 
Day Brunch

Monday 1 January, 11am - 1pm
The Lazy Breakfast team know all too 
well what it feels like to wake up after 
a night out with a groggy head and 
a house full of hyper-active children. 
They also know the cure: strong coffee, 
bacon butties, ice-cold Coke, chocolate 
croissants and activities to keep the 

St Neots Film Club presents Sing, Friday 15 December
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children entertained. As an added treat 
there’ll be live music from our resident 
ivory tickler Chris Hatt, playing soothing 
jazz and the odd request (no fast tempos 
please). Bring your own bean bag!

Love’s Farm Northern 
Access Closure
In early August Cambridgeshire County 
Council closed the northern access to 
Love’s Farm to all vehicles — including 
emergency services — by placing a 
concrete barricade across the road.
Rising bollards in Cambridgeshire are 
being phased out as the technology is 
aging and they are increasingly expensive 
to maintain. Given that local bus services 
do not use the bus gate into Love’s Farm, 
the County Council are consulting on 
plans to close the route permanently, 
except for pedestrians and cyclists.
Concerned residents raised the issue 
of lack of emergency access to the 
north of the estate at a recent meeting 
with Cambs County Council Highways. 
Highlighting the concern that a third of 
the estate would be stranded should 
there be an accident on Great High 
Ground, coupled with increased response 
times by emergency services, Highways 
have agreed to replace the concrete 
block and rising bollard with a manual 
bollard with a combination lock which 
could be used by emergency vehicles.

How to give your views
The council have promised to use 
the consultation as an opportunity to 

consider all possible options for the 
future of the northern access, and so 
we encourage all residents to send in 
their views. You can do this by emailing 
policyandregulation@cambridgeshire.
gov.uk and quoting reference PR0342, 
or by writing to Graham Hughes, 
Executive Director Economy, Transport 
and Environment Services, c/o Policy 
and Regulation, Vantage House, 
Vantage Park, Washingley Road, 
Huntingdon PE29 6SR. The deadline 
for comments is 26th January 2018.

Primary 
Schools 
Update

Parents with children due to start 
primary school in September 2018 
have received application packs from 
Cambridgeshire County Council (CCC) 
— call 0345 045 1370 if you haven’t 
received yours. In it there is an option to 
select “New St Neots Primary School”.
This refers to the school that is due to be 
built on the Wintringham development, 
just south of Love’s Farm. The first 
residents aren’t expected there until 2019 
but CCC needs the new school to open 
in September 2018 for reception and 
year 1 children to meet existing demand 
from the Love’s Farm community. 
On 14 November the Children’s and 
Young Peoples Committee at CCC 
recommended that the new school 
should be established by the Diamond 
Learning Partnership Trust (DLPT), 
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which runs nine primary schools in 
Cambridgeshire including The Round 
House Primary Academy at Love’s Farm. 
This recommendation will be sent to the 
Regional Schools Commissioner who 
will in turn recommend to the Secretary 
of State, who makes the final decision.
In anticipation of this decision, the DLPT 
is working with CCC on the location and 
design of both the temporary building 
for September 2018 and the permanent 
school, expected to open in September 
2019. There is a potential site for the 
temporary building on the Wintringham 
development but the DLPT hopes to 
locate it on the grounds of the Round 
House school. The permanent site 
will be in the north-west corner of the 
Wintringham development — part of the 
District Centre that will also include a 
pre-school, health services, a community 
building, gym and small shops. See  
www.wintringham.org for more details.
The new school will have (Round House 
headteacher) Mrs Bryden as its executive 
head, and the two schools will be closely 
linked. The DLPT senior leadership team 
will meet soon to discuss the admissions 

policy for the Round House and the new 
school. The DLPT understands that this 
is a crucial issue for Love’s Farm families, 
and will provide further details soon.
All of the above is subject to approval by 
various bodies including HDC Planning 
department and CCC. Please keep an eye 
on www.ourlovesfarm.co.uk and  
www.roundhousecampaign.co.uk  
for the latest news. 
The closing date for the first round 
of applications for reception school 
places will be 15 January 2018, but 
CCC has given assurances that parents 
will be able to change their application 
once full details are confirmed. 

Community Champion 
Award Winners
LFCA hosted its annual Community 
Champion Awards at Love’s Farm 
House on 20 October. It was combined 
with the annual general meetings 
of our community association and 
community centre and provided the 
perfect occasion to spend time with one 
another to celebrate the things we love 
and that matter to us on Love’s Farm.
There were eight winners this year  
including volunteers, community groups 
and staff at the school and community 
centre. Keela Shackell-Smith received 
an Outstanding Contribution award for 
her tireless service to the community 
over a number of years, including 
roles as LFCA secretary, newsletter 
editor, Brownie Leader and initiator of 
the responsible dog owners group. 

LFCA chair Marcus Pickering presents Keela Shackell-
Smith with her Outstanding Contribution award
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All the winners from this year’s awards:
Going the Extra Mile: Jenny Bishop 
Young Enthusiast: Ryley Pook
Volunteer of the Year: Maria Russo
Spirit of Love’s Farm: Roxy Andrews 
Community Group of the Year: 
Love’s Farm Runners
Good News: Round House School Team
Champion Campaigners: Round 
House Capacity Campaign
Outstanding Contribution: 
Keela Shackell-Smith 

Nia: Joy of Movement 
Saturdays 8am, Mondays 8pm
Nia is a body-mind-emotion-spirit 
movement and lifestyle practice. It 
is a whole-body, non-impact fitness 
programme that draws from the 
wisdom of martial arts, healing 
arts and dance arts. Nia improves 
coordination, mobility, agility, balance and 
flexibility. Whilst moving you gain body 
literacy and awareness. Nia provides 
mindfulness and relaxation. Last but 
not least this is the place where you 
can have so much fun and find your 
community locally and worldwide too. 
Ildikó Miklos is a certified Nia brown belt 
teacher and is looking forward to meeting 
you. Please join her on Monday 8pm  
and/or Saturday 8am. £8 per class, or £6 
if you buy blocks of seven. See the What’s 
On guide on the back page or online at 
www.lovesfarmhouse.com for dates. 
Visit www.facebook.com/Ildinia or  
email ildiko.miklos@hotmail.com. 

Huntingdonshire 
Health Walks
In an effort to keep us healthy and 
happy, Huntingdonshire District Council 
organises a programme of guided walks 
across the district. Join the walk that 
suits you, which you can enjoy at your 
own pace but with the added benefit 
of the company of other walkers and 
trained walk leaders. There are eight 
each month in St Neots and many 
more elsewhere in Huntingdonshire 
if you want to get out and explore 
new areas and meet new people. 
The next one starting from Love’s Farm 
is a 50-minute walk on Monday 22 
January — meet at 10am outside St 
Neots Football Club. In the meantime, 
you can join the team for a Christmas 
Party on Wednesday 20 December at 
Stukeley Village Hall (£4.50 per person, 
call 01480 388111 to book a place).
Visit www.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/ 
leisure/health-walks for more 
information, including the brochure 
that lists all the dates, times and 
locations up to February 2018.

The Nia group pose for a selfie under the disco lights
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Love’s Farm Blooms
Love’s Farm Community Association 
(LFCA) has been given a sum of money 
by the now disbanded St Neots in 
Bloom and I have been asked to use it 
to enhance the natural beauty of the 
shared spaces across our community. 
My husband Max, who died earlier this 
year, was a great lover of nature, as am I, 
so I was glad to think about what British 
native bulbs, plants and shrubs might 
work best in the green spaces we share.
The gift of flowers and shrubs, whether 
to mark a loss or celebrate a life, offers 
us a symbol of hope and healing.
I have recently met with the Green Spaces 
team at HDC, who are full of enthusiasm 

and have OK’d all of our suggestions for 
Love’s Farm. The next job will be to plant 
bulbs in and bordering Auntie’s Wood.
If you would like to help with planting, 
please give me a call on 01480 211 398 
or 07709 903249. Please also get in 
touch to contribute an idea or share a 
name that you love and remember.

Phyllis Hooper

Advertise Here
Advertise your company or Love’s Farm 
House event with a half-page, quarter-
page or classified advert. This newsletter 
is delivered to 1,400 homes on Love’s 
Farm. Contact Jenny on 01480 262626, 
jenny@lovesfarmhouse.co.uk. 
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Love’s Farm News
Editor: Ben Pitt  
ben.pitt@ourlovesfarm.co.uk
Advertising Equiries:  
Jenny Bishop 01480 262626 
jenny@lovesfarmhouse.co.uk

Love’s Farm Community 
Association (LFCA)
Chair: Marcus Pickering marcus.
pickering@ourlovesfarm.co.uk
www.ourlovesfarm.co.uk

  ourlovesfarm

Love’s Farm House
Bookings and general enquiries 
(Monday to Friday, 9am to 3pm): 
Jenny Bishop 01480 262626  
jenny@lovesfarmhouse.co.uk
Chair: Ben Pitt  
ben@lovesfarmhouse.co.uk
www.lovesfarmhouse.com

  lovesfarmhouse

Councillors
David Wells, Town Councillor, 
01480 211629,  
davidjwells@hotmail.co.uk 
Ian Gardener, District Councillor, 
07970 613498, Ian.Gardener@
huntingdonshiredc.org.uk
Barry Chapman, District 
Councillor, 07803 134565 
barry.chapman@live.co.uk 
Julie Wisson, County Councillor  
07725 791459, julie.wisson@
cambridgeshire.gov.uk

Community Chaplain, 
Breakfast Church
Helene Tame, 07938 803501 
community.chaplain@
yahoo.co.uk

Hartbeeps
Ages: 0 to 4, £7 per child. 
Contact Anna on 07903 
142133 annac@hartbeeps.
com, www.hartbeeps.com

2nd St Neots Beavers, 
Cubs and Scouts
tinyurl.com/lovesfarmcubs

Love’s Farm Zumba
£5 per class. Contact Becky 
on becky_16@hotmail.com.

Nia
£8 per class. Contact Ildi on 
ildiko.miklos@hotmail.com, 
facebook.com/ildinia

Baby Sensory
Birth to 13months, £70 for 10 
classes. Contact Sarah on 07921 
299375 beds@babysensory.
co.uk, www.babysensory.com

BPHA
Contact Customer Services on 
0330 100 0272 www.bpha.org.uk

Pilates
£78 for 12 classes. Contact 
Laura on 07900 242904 or 
laura@laurasfitness.co.uk.

Tiny Tots Dance
Ages: from walking to pre-school, 
£4.50 per child. Contact Amy 
hello@tinytotsdance.co.uk 
or www.facebook.com/
tinytotsdanceclasses

Minilinguals
Ages: 3 months to pre-school, 
£45 for 10 classes. Contact 
Vicky on 07979 503269 or 
hello@minilinguals.co.uk. 

Love’s Farm Starlings
Ages: Birth to 5, £2 per family. 
Contact St Neots Children’s 
Centre on 01480 358340, 
Stneotsruralchildrenscentre@
cambridgeshire.gov.uk

St Neots Tang Soo 
Do Karate Club
Ages: 6 to adult. £4.50 per 
person / £9 per family. Contact 
Paul on 07790 217170

Love’s Farm Circuits
Ages: 16+, £5 per class. 
Contact Neal on 07843 
259294, lovesfarmcircuits@
gmail.com, www.facebook.
com/LovesFarmCircuits

Switch Now
Call 01480 700516 or email 
contact@switchnow.org.uk

Little Loves
Ages: Birth to Preschool, £1 
per family. Contact Helene on 
07938 803501, community.
chaplain@yahoo.co.uk

Love’s Farm Rainbows, 
Brownies & Guides
Ages: 5-7 (Rainbows), 
7-10 (Brownies), 10-14 
(Guides). Contact guides@
lovesfarmguiding.org.uk, 
www.girlguiding.org.uk

Child & Me Zumba
Parents/carers with children aged 
0 to 5,  £4.50 per session. Contact 
Becky becky_h16@hotmail.com

Yogabellies 
Contact Niki on 07514093907, 
niki@yogabellies.co.uk, 
www.yogabellies.co.uk

Junior Youth Club
Ages: School Years 3 to 6. 
Contact Helene on 07938 
803501, community.
chaplain@yahoo.co.uk

St Neots Film Club
£5 per person. Contact 
Melina melinalafirenze@
gmail.com, www.facebook.
com/StNeotsFilmClub

Streetdance
Rosettes: Ages 4 to 6, £4. Junior 
Street Dance: Ages 7 to 10, £5.50. 
Intermediate Street Dance: Ages 
10+, £5.50 per session. Contact 
Katy on 07500 875060, www.
katynorthdanceacademy.com

Kidz & Sibz
Call 033 33 44 86 86, 
www.kidzsibz.com

Love’s Farm Ladies (WI)
lovesfarmladieswi@gmail.com

Love’s Farm Runners
Visit www.facebook.com/
groups/lovesfarmrunners

Get In Touch




